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Harbour View Citizens Association 

Minutes of General Meeting Held February 06, 2022 

 via Google Meet 

 

they'll see and Zephaniah, Gregory celebrated their 54th wedding anniversary on I think it 
was a third, a third of February.  
 
Ashley Mccormack - 3:14 PM: 
They celebrated on the third.  
 
O Harker - 3:14 PM: 
Either the third or the second, forgive me, one of them.  
 
Ashley Mccormack - 3:14 PM: 
Okay, they're 54th.  
 
O Harker - 3:14 PM: 
54th Wedding anniversary, either on the second or third of February.  
 

 

*** Call to Order & Welcome *** 

The meeting was called to order at 3:11 p.m. by the president, Sandra Hall who extended 

warm greetings to all present. 

 

*** Prayer *** 

Prayer was offered by Elaine Edwards. 

 

*** Apologies *** 

For absence: 

o Claudette Fennell 

o Jenever Charles  

 

 

*** Family Matters *** 

Birthdays 

o No birthdays were announced 

Wedding Anniversary 

o Chelsea and Zephaniah Gregory celebrated their 54th wedding anniversary on Feb 3
rd

  

Passing 

o Mr. Jocelyn Hibbert (Martello Drive) 

o Sonia Shields aka Miss Daisy (Nautilus Ave)  

 

*** Reading, Correction and Confirmation of Minutes *** 

Due to time constraints, the minutes of January 9, 2022 were not read as it was almost time 

for the invited NWC Representatives to join at 3:30pm. The President asked that members 
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read the minutes that were shared in the WhatsApp group and forward comments, 

corrections, etc. 

 

*** UPDATES *** 

President Hall provided the following as updates: 

o Public Relations Officer: 

The call is still out for a replacement for the PR Officer who resigned in September 

2021. 

 

o Assistant Secretary: 

The Association is also without an Asst. Secretary so members are being asked please 

pass the word along and advise. 

 

*** Dialogue with NWC *** 

At 3:28, Mr. Chadron Stern, Non-revenue and water supply and manager and also 

distribution Engineer for Kingston. He was later joined by Mr. Delano Williams. 

 

With extreme patience the representatives went through each and every one of the 

issues highlighted by the residents, made a presentation on the zoning of the water 

supply to the community and promised to address the issues as much as they could. 

There was the promise of continued support for the area based on their personal 

vested interest in the community. 

The main issues included: 

o The high cost of water bills 

o The source of the water supply to Harbour View 

o The reason for the ‘saltiness’ 

o The source of the brown colouration in the water after a lock-off 

o The procedure for the restoration of the roads after repairs 

o The discarded asbestos pipes in the gully on Harbour Drive 

 

*** Adjournment *** 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:31pm on motion moved by Beverlyn Wong and 

seconded by Elaine Edwards. 


